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Message from the Headteacher
Dear parents and carers

Happy New Year! I hope you had a lovely 
break. Staff returned to school on Monday 
where they took part in the annual Finham 
Park MAT Conference. This gave staff the 
opportunity to collaborate with colleagues from 
across the Trust; receive personalised CPD 
and training; and learn about Trust wide 
priorities. On Tuesday we had our Meadow 
Park training day where staff received training 
linked to specific areas of teaching and 
learning and subject specialism. We were all 
very pleased to welcome back students on 
Wednesday. Students have settled well into 
the school routines once again and their focus 
in learning has been impressive. In our weekly 
whole school Headteacher Assembly, I spoke 
to students about setting challenges for 
themselves and not giving up. I recounted how 
I had climbed a volcano in Iceland over the 
holidays with my family. It took me a bit longer 
than the rest of them and I needed some 
additional support and encouragement, but I 
did it. The view from the top looking down into 
the crater as well as across the landscape was 
well worth the sore back and legs! Part of our 
training day looked at scaffolding support for 
students so that all can succeed; so some 
students might need extra time or support but 
they can achieve the same outcome as others. 
Resilience is a key quality in life and it is very

pleasing when students demonstrate these 
values. I encouraged students to keep trying, 
ask for support and see just how much they 
are capable of.

Wednesday was our highest day for 
attendance, with some Tutor groups achieving 
100% this week. Every school day counts and 
it is vitally important that students attend 
school unless they are very unwell. The DFE 
guidance encourages students to attend even 
if they have a cold. Please can you support 
your child in attending school. 

Year 11 students have returned strong and 
have enjoyed the English and maths morning 
sessions that we are running for them. We also 
offer a range of after school intervention and 
revision sessions that students are able to 
attend. Year 11 will have their mocks in March 
and it is important that they revise in advance. 
Next Thursday is our Year 11 Progress 
Evening where families can make 
appointments with staff between 4-7pm. The 
event will be held I the theatre. Appointment 
slots will open on Monday, so please check 
your emails and messages for details of how 
to book. We look forward to seeing families 
that evening. 

I hope that you have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Pettman, Headteacher
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News from the Library!

It's been great to have so many people in the Library already this week and we've got loads 
planned for next week too ...

Chillout Monday:

Chess Club

Mrs Dearden's Book Club (F17)

Rowdy Tuesday:

Sprawlopolis - a new co-operative card game where you plan a city hoping to gain maximum 
points

Geeky Wednesday:

Funkoverse strategy game: DC comics

Sporty Thursday:

Top Trumps tournament

Creative Friday:

Play Doh building challenges

We hope to see you soon. Happy reading!

Mr Spencer and Mrs Dearden

Librarians











Safeguarding –
What Parents and Carers Need to know about JusTalk Kids 
and Supporting student’s return to routine. 

JusTalk Kids: JusTalk Kids is an alternative version of the JusTalk app, aimed at 

an audience aged 13 and under. As that upper age limit suggests, this social 

networking platform is intended to be suitable for youngsters, providing 

them with a space of their own to interact with a community their own age. 

Unfortunately, there are still risks associated with JusTalk Kids, so it’s vitally 

important for parents and educators to understand the potential dangers for those 

who use the app. The below guide delves into the most prominent online safety 

concerns of JusTalk Kids, while also letting you know how to ensure that children 

can be protected, should they wish to create an account.

Return to Routine: For this guide suggests some ways in which you can assist 

your child to return to school following the holiday and back into routine – we 

understand a return from a break can be a difficult time for a variety of reasons. 

The start of the new term comes with plenty of challenges, from social worries to 

the stress of ensuring they’re entirely ready for upcoming lessons and learning. Of 

course, these youngsters don’t have to deal with these concerns alone and as 

parents and staff at school are here to help. 

As always, if you have concerns that you wish to discuss with your child’s Deputy 

Head of House – please get in touch!

Stay Safe!








